

## SVOA Landscape Committee Minutes, Summary of meeting--February 1, 2016

The committee has rescheduled their 2016 meeting days from the first Tuesday of each month at 2 p.m. to the first Monday of each month at 2 p.m. Meetings will continue to be held at the club house.

We need to focus on irrigation needs this year. Kurt is seeking bids from five irrigation specialty companies for irrigation designs. We are looking forward to reviewing the bids at our next meeting.

Clarification of the relationship of the newly formed Tree Committee with the Landscape Committee needs to be defined. The Logan, the Chair of the committee, was unable to attend today. Details will be worked out in a subsequent meeting.

An overhanging sidewalk vegetation letter to homeowners is to be reviewed by Barbara before it is submitted to the Board for action.

Village home boundary maps should be available to each NLS crew chief for reference. They would be used to clarify the boundary between lots that have op-out pruning services.

A financial account to be used by the Landscape Committee for small projects is not needed.

Lyn will review the ARC documents to clarify the range of responsibilities between this Committee and the ARC as pertains to landscape issues.

Dick will research native plants to replace winter damaged cotoneasters between the homes along Hollyhock Cir. and the club house/pool and in the common areas.

There are six active members of the Landscape Committee. We believe no additional members are needed.

Richard Miller, Chair